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2016-2017 Carpool Procedures


I would like to review our carpool procedures that were created in order to ensure that our students are kept safe.  Please adhere to the following procedures:

Student Pickup (Carpool):
Carpool will begin at 2:35 p.m.  Parents should line up in the Lukeville Park parking lot once the school parking lot is full.  NO cars will be allowed to park and block the service road.  In order to keep our children safe, NO students will be allowed to cross the service road in order to be picked up.  Parents should not leave their car while in the carpool line.  This causes delays. 

All parents should enter the carpool line by driving south on the service road (from McDonald’s) and turn left into the driveway.  Please remember to drive down into the park and turn around in order to get in the carpool line.  All parents should exit the carpool line by turning right and continuing south on the service road.  This will eliminate traffic congestion on the service road.

Students who carpool daily will be given a name card.  Please always have your child’s card displayed in the right front passenger window so that the teacher may call for the student.  All students will be loaded on the driver’s side.  Please stay in line and do not go around other cars.  

If your child is going home a different way or someone other than yourself will be picking up your child, the school will need a written note signed by the child’s parents or legal guardian.  For safety of students, we will not accept phone messages concerning changes in bus transportation or afternoon pick-ups.  Students will be sent home the way they normally go home.

Please do not check students out after 2:00 p.m. unless it is an emergency, every instructional minute counts.  Please wait until 2:35 p.m. dismissal and follow pick up   procedures.  We ask that you send a note if your child normally rides a bus.  Reminder:  School is dismissed at 2:35 p.m. No students should be left on campus after 2:50 p.m. 

Student Drop Off:
Parents who drop off students in the mornings must use the appropriate parking lot.  No students are to be dropped off before 6:50 a.m.  Students must never be dropped off on the street.  Drop students off along side the covered walkway.  Students should exit the car from the driver’s side whenever possible.  Please do not drive off until your child reaches the gate entrance and is visible to the duty teacher.  You must wait in line.  DO NOT pass around cars.  This is for the safety of the children.  Please remember that we stop serving breakfast at 7:20 a.m.  Any student not in the cafeteria by 7:20 a.m. will be sent straight to class.  Students arriving at school after 7:30 a.m. are considered tardy and a parent or guardian must escort the child to the office and sign them in.  Students will not be admitted to class without a tardy slip from the office.
 
These procedures will assist us in keeping all students safe.

